
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        
  

Saint James United Methodist Church January 2016 
 

 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

What’s Happening 
Saint James UMC 
2049 N. Honore Ave. 
Sarasota, Fl. 34235 

Phone  941 377 6180 
Fax  941 378 8911 
E-mail  
faith.saintjames@gmail.com 

MARK YOUR 

CALENDAR! 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening 

Connect 2 God and Community 

Kudos to… 

Did you Know… 

Pastor’s Grace Notes 

Church Calendar  

 

OUR FINANCIAL PROGRESS 

We want to keep you up to date on the financial 

status of the church.  We are off to a great start 

and here is some information that should show 

you where we are at as of the end of April. 

 Income for the month:     

 Expenses for the month:    

 Income Year to Date:              

           Expenses Year to Date:           

 Annual Apportionments    33,710.00     

 Amount Paid this month                  

 Total  Paid to date    

  
Thank you for being such faithful givers.  If you 
have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask.   
 
    Your  Finance Team 

 One Celebration 

Service  at 10:00 am 

Sunday 

 

 

HAPPY  

NEW YEAR 

FROM YOUR STAFF 

Pastor Shirley Groom                        

Debbie White                                        

Terri Chapman                                        

Meg Normandin 

 

OUR FINANCIAL PROGRESS 

We want to keep you up to date on the financial 

status of the church.  Here is some information that 

should show you where we are at as of   

12/30/2015 

Annual Apportionments          36,418.00                        

Paid in December, 2015                 - 0 - 

Total  Paid to date                  16,396.10        

   BALANCE DUE                      $20,021.90 

     Starting Balance                                   4,706.63       
     Income December                              21,733.70   
     Expense December                    24,316.42          
     Balance                           $   2,123.91 

 

Thank you for being such faithful givers.  If you have 
any questions, please do not hesitate to ask.   
 
    Your  Finance Team 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

  

Kudos this month go to… 

 

What’s Happening   What’s Happening   

 

 Because you understand you are blessed to be a blessing, we 
were able to host Christmas Under  the Stars where 200 of our 
neighbors joined us for worship! 

 Because of your generosity we were able to provide Christmas 
and presents for our friends at Tarpon Point. 

 Because of your steadfast love and heart to help we continue 
to feed the hungry in our community every month. 

 Because of your sacrificial giving we have met our bills every 
month and ended 2016 in the black.   

 Because of your “Yes Lord” hearts we are the hands and feet 
not only to those in our church community but those who are 
outside in our neighborhood as well. 

 Because of your faithfulness, we are making a difference in the 
community that surrounds us. 
 

God is moving in wonderful ways. 

We just wanted to make sure you knew! 

 

Did you know… 

 
 

 

 

We Are A Praying People! 
Join us in keeping the following people in your prayers 

thmonth: 
 Bishop & Mrs. Carter, Rev. & Mrs. Rini 

Hernandez, President Obama and Gov. Scott, all 

of our elected officials, Pastor Shirley & Rod, our 

staff, our church leaders, Patti Doll, Sandy 

Drettmann, Mike & Diane Fields, Jean Flugel,   

Tod Forsgren, Patti & Ernie Fortin, Fred Fowler, 

Richard & Lucy Gabriel, Betty Galvez, Al & Pat 

Gorham, Otto & Jan Guenther, John & Margaret 

Hackett, Barbara Jim, Betty Johnson 

 All who helped decorate the church 
 All who helped set up the outdoor stage and set for Christmas 

Under the Stars 
 All who finished cleaning out Fellowship Hall for rental 
 All who helped load and unload chairs for Christmas Under the 

Stars 
 All who brought gifts, cookies and joined us at Tarpon Point for 

the Christmas Party 
 All who served in worship during our Christmas Eve Services 
 Doug & Terri Chapman and our newly begun puppet ministry 

which debuted this past month 
 Bernice Highberger who made the curtains for the puppet 

stage. 
 

 

SCOUT SUNDAY 2016 

January 24th, 2016 is         

Scout Sunday.   Please come  

out and support our Scouts 



         What’s Happening  
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

       You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in your book. 

Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed.                                        

Psalm 139:16 

Happy New Year!!!!!  What do you see in the picture below? 

 

What I see is this:  An entire year laid out before me with nothing written on it; an entire year of 

possibilities.  An entire year to make a difference in my neighborhood, in my comings and goings,  

within the groups I sing, and within the church, for God.   

Now I know that that there are challenges that lie ahead on some of these dates, but I also know the 

God that is bigger than all of these challenges.  I may be sick on some of these days, but I know the 

Healer. I may grieve loss but I know the Comforter.  Most importantly, there will be more good days 

than bad days and I am called to serve the One who rules over all the days. 

So as we look at our clean and unwritten upon 2016 calendars, consider how you will fill each page 

living for God. What might you need to say “No” to in order to say “Yes” to the things of God? What 

might you need to rethink this year so that God can write and direct your days? And what might our 

lives look like if we actually lived this way? We can do this.  And more importantly, God invites us to 

do this for our sake and His glory.  I am looking forward to what God has in store for the people of 

Saint James this year as we strive to live for Him and His Kingdom.    

        In His Grace,  

        Pastor Shirley 

 

Shepherds Ministry                                                                                                               

Marcia Mulvaney Head Shepherd   

 

Debbie White       (A ï Bn) 

Rose & Bill Johnson              (Bo - D)      

Judy Snodgrass   (E ï Ha)      

Jim & Nancy Winding  (He ï J) 

Beatriz Lowery   (K ï Le) 

Margaret Hackett  (Lo ï N) 

Sennie Lansdowne  (O ï So) 

Mike & Kathy Barbour                (Sp ï U) 

Jean Flugel                                (V ï Z) 

      

 

 

Kathy & Mike Barbour    941-350-0231 (cell Kathy) 

Kathy.barbour@yahoo.com (Sp ï U) 

     941-350-0233 (cell Mike)  

bmtampabay@yahoo.com  

 

 

Jean  Flugel    941-343-0484 (home)         

jcrowley11@verizon.net  (V ï Z)  

     585-233-0750 (cell) 

 

Beth Moore Bible Study                                                                                     

“A Woman’s Heart – God’s Dwelling Place”                                                      

10 week study – workbooks are $16.50                                                       

Beginning  on Wed Jan 6 – March 16  (4:00 & 7:00 classes) 

 

mailto:Kathy.barbour@yahoo.com
mailto:bmtampabay@yahoo.com
mailto:jcrowley11@verizon.net


   
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  

Anniversaries in January  

 

Jan. 10      Bill & Karen Jones  

 January 1      Albert Gorham  

January 9     Lisa Collins  

January 14    Terri Chapman  

January 16   Jim Newcomb  

January 31   Jack Cunningham 

 

  

 

     

  

 

 

Birthdays in  January  

 

What’s Happ What’s Happening  What’s Happening  

 

 

I Do. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!  

Join us for a 10-week overview of the Bible and see 

how it all ties together. The study by Professor Brian 

Russell will review the whole story of Scripture and 

help us understand it and its call on our lives. 

 

This course is half-study and half-devotional. There 

will be a few pages to read and some reflections to 

consider five days a week. The group meeting will 

consist of discussing what we have read, watching a 

video by Dr Russell, discussing that and going home. 

Meetings will last from one to one-and-a-half hours 

each week. 

One class will be meeting from 4:30 to 6:00 p.m. on 

Thursdays. If you are interested in other days or 

times, email Rod Groom or call him at 941-356-4566. 

 

Healing Hearts Minsitry 

A womanõs ministry of inner healing 

Offered here at St. James UMC on Saturday 

January 23, 2016 at 2:00 pm 

Facilitated by Connie Frost and Debbie White 

 

mailto:rod.groom@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

What’s Happening ```What’s Happening What’s Happening 

 

 

 

Your 2016 Leadership Team 

Trustees –      Chip Newberger, Doug Chapman,  Jean Flugel  

      and Nancy Winding     

Finance –       John Turner, Sennie Lansdowne,  Fred Fowler 

     and Meg Normandin 

SPRT –           Cyndi Andrasi, Dave Strait, Mike Barbour       

      and Marcia Mulvaney 

Lay Leader          Jim Winding 

Lay Delegate       Leo Masucci 

Nurture Team      Judy Snodgrass 

Outreach Team    Mike & Kathy Barbour 

 

Thank you to all of those who served in 2015 

for your time, talents and commitment. 

 



 

  SHEPHERD SUNDAY 

FEBRUARY 7TH 

 

You are invited to a covered dish lunch following Worship on February 7th to 

meet and eat with your Shepherd and the rest of the sheep.  Our Shepherds 

will be recognized for their service to the congregation and will be serving 

throughout the worship service.  They will also have decorated a table just for 

their sheep.  What a wonderful way to gather and celebrate community in the 

church.  Just bring your favorite dish to share and the Shepherds will do the 

rest.  We look forward to serving and hosting you.   

 

 

GUEST SERVICES MINISTRY 

 

We are looking for a team of people who would be willing to serve in 

Guest Services Ministries.  The responsibilities of serving in this 

ministry would be as follows: 

1. Be informed as to what is happening at Saint James and be a 
regular attender 

2. Be friendly and willing to sit with visitors 
3. Be willing to take someone to lunch and learn about them and 

their family in order to build a new relationship 
4. Be willing to get them involved in church activities by inviting them 

to participate with you (in other words you have to attend). 

 

We have on average 3-4 visitors a week. We need folks willing to 

make the difference in whether or not they return.   If you are willing to 

serve in Guest Services Ministry, please contact the church office or 

complete the registration form which will be in your bulletin on January 

17th.  There will be training on Tuesday, February 2nd, at 6:30 pm.  An 

alternate date will be planned if you are unable to attend that date and 

still want to serve. 

 

 



 

```What’s Happening 

 

 

5TH SUNDAY OUTREACH EVENTS 

In 2015, we worked together to aid the homeless in Sarasota.  Although preparing food in 

the past has worked, more and more, people have refused to accept our food.  But one of 

our own has acted on something God placed on her heart and that was to prepare and 

deliver backpacks to homeless that contain the basic necessities of life.  Our goal each 

quarter will be to make a minimum of 50 backpacks, which was realized in 2015. 

There are approximately 1,500 homeless in Sarasota County at any given time.  Some of 

these are families with children.  We, the church, are called by Jesus to do something.  And 

so we are responding to that call.   

Below is a list of items we will be placing in the backpack.  When you see a deal or your 

heart is moved, pick up a few items and bring them to the front by the Altar where they can 

be while we worship and pray.  If you choose not to shop but want to make a financial 

contribution instead, that is great.  We have several who “love to shop” and will go looking 

for bargains with your donations.  We will need 50 of each item in order to reach our goal. 

   ITEMS FOR BACKPACK                                                                         

Hand towel   Wash Rag   Bath Size Soap      

Toothbrush                                  Toothpaste    Comb/brush                 

Band-Aids   Socks (All Sizes)  Zip-lock Gal Bags             

Fruit Cups   Individual fruit box drinks 8 oz bottled water       

Peanut Butter Snack Crackers                 Upper Room Book                

New Testament Bible       Feminine Hygiene products       Toilette Paper              

Outreach funds will purchase the back-packs. 

Beginning January 1
st
, begin to bring your donated items and on Sunday, January 31

st
, we 

will stuff our first 50 bags for 2016 and then distribute 

 

 

Look What’s Coming to Saint James UMC 

Your Outreach Team has come together to begin looking at what we all can do next year to 

live out our call to “Make Disciples of Jesus Christ.”  So here is a list of what is coming up in 

2016, as early as January 2016. 

1st Sunday of every Month – The Mayor’s Feed the Hungry Program – On the first 

Sunday of the Month please remember to bring your non perishable food item to help us 

stock the pantry.  

5th Sunday Outreach Event   We will continue with Laura Fredrickson, Bags of Hope, 

preparing 50 backpacks with necessities for living and give them to the homeless in 

Sarasota.  On a separate page here in the newsletter, you will see a list of the items we will 

be collecting.  Our goal for the first 5th Sunday (January 31st ) will be to make 50 complete 

backpacks.  We will ask that you begin  bringing your donations to the altar each Sunday.   

Crop Walk 2016     The Crop Walk will be March 6, 2016 and Saint James again will be the 

host church.  We will need walkers and sponsors so start prayerfully considering how you 

can help.   

MISSION TRIP 2016  Our mission trip was such a huge success we are going back and 

hope to take two teams with 8-10 on each team.  As we begin to lock in dates we will let you 

know so you can sign up and join us in making a difference in the lives of those who have 

little to nothing.  Begin praying how God can you use to make a difference in lives of these 

who live in the poorest county of the United States.   

 

Newly Developing Ministries for 2016 

Community Haven 

Tarpon Point 

 


